Ashtabula County Fire Chiefs Association

Minutes of Monthly Meeting

January 19, 2012  
Slyyders
Meeting called to order by Chief Koziol at 1830 with the following members present;
Vince Gildone  Ed Koziol  John Jyurovat  Laverne Goodge  Doug Starkey  Bill Strubbe  Tim Howson  Ron Valitsky  Aaron Lenart  Bob Wilhelm  Chris Craft  Tom Steele  Rob Vickery  James Dewey  John Wayman Sr.  John Wayman Jr.
Guests:
Beth Nagy of California Casualty gave a presentation on her specialized protection for firefighters.

Chief Koziol reviewed 2011 association accomplishments and gave words of encouragement for continued forward movement.

Chief Koziol & Chief Starkey covered efforts being made by the Ohio Fire Chiefs Association Retention and Recruitment workshop at the Lodge in October, also the 2012 Administrative Assistant Conference in May. They reviewed the “major fires” definition, the 2012 Winter Symposium in March, 2011 Volunteer committee year end report. Also discussed was the wine tour fundraiser. 

Minutes from the previous meeting were approved as presented.
Treasurer’s Report:
The report passed as presented.
Old Business:

Survivors fund rules and regulations were reviewed, non-members of the fund will be given a copy of this information.
New Business:
No new business at this time.
Committees:

Hazmat: It was reported to the body that Ashtabula City FD has dropped out. Our team now has 11 members. Also discussed was the need for more techs.
Training: A Tech EMT Class has been completed, a new class will start Monday the 24th. The 36 hour class – All students passed and most will move on to the 120. EMR class is going on now and is set to finish soon. An Inspector Con-ed class is in the works.
A Tech’s Advisory panel is undergoing a restructuring and a 2012 board meeting will be held soon.
EMS: Spring ACEMS Symposium will be held at the Spire Institute on April 28th.
911: A review of the 911 strategic plan to be held after the next meeting.
CTAT: Funds were cut by ½ the amount of funds. Expected is $58,000.
EMA: The EMA office would like copies of MABAS Cards. Cost Recovery Forms will be out at the next meeting. Cost Sharing Bills are being delivered.

The new EOC software was discussed. It will be available to all who would like to use it.

Water Rescue: Swift water class is coming up soon so if you are interest you need to take a swim test before the class. Work continues on basic training needs.
Map Project: The map project for use in individual departments was discussed and it began with what if can be used for the price and who will set it up for us. Tom Steele has talked to the county’s GIS person about this project. It is our hopes that it will be a county wide project.

Good of the Order:
Meeting was adjourned at 1959.
Future meetings include Spire Fuel 2/16/12, Scooters 3/15/12 and Martini’s 4/19/12.
Respectfully submitted,
Vincent T. Gildone
